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Friday, February 2023 

  
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Student-Parent-Teacher Interviews 
We were delighted with the success of our Student-Parent-Teacher Interviews yesterday. It was wonderful to see so 
many families engaging in meaningful conversations with our teachers about student progress, goals, and 
achievements. These moments of collaboration play a vital role in supporting each child's learning journey. Thank 
you to all parents and caregivers for taking the time to attend and for your continued partnership in your child’s 
education. A special thank you also to our dedicated staff for the care and preparation they put into each meeting 
and being flexible with work hours. 
 
Planning Ahead for 2026 – Help Us Stay Prepared 
If you are considering leaving Specimen Hill Primary School at any time in the next six months, we kindly ask that you 
let the school office know as early as possible. Your plans don’t need to be final but having a heads-up is incredibly 
helpful. 
 
Early information about potential changes helps us plan accurately for our 2026 classes, staffing, and budgeting. We 
want to ensure that all students are placed in balanced, well-supported learning environments — not in classes that 
are too large or too small. 
 
If you think you may be moving, please email the school at: specimen.hill.ps@education.vic.gov.au as soon as 
possible. Your support is greatly appreciated. 
 
Swimming Program Survey 
Our Swimming Program begins on September 1st and finishes on September 5th, all lessons are conducted at Gurri 
Wanyarra by their swimming instructors. To ensures that your child is placed into an accurate grouping based on 
their swimming ability can you please complete the swimming skills survey by FRIDAY 22nd AUGUST. 
Please scan the code or use the link to complete the survey. https://forms.office.com/r/ts55bLvSfM 

 

 

Friday 8th August 2025 

Empathy 

Excellence 

Honesty 

Resilience 

Respect 

Our children’s future in the very best of hands. 
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TERM 3 DATES 

August 
Monday 11th August All Day Division Football – Kennington PS 

Tuesday 12thAugust All Day Passions and Pathways Grade 5/6 students 

Friday 15th August 11:45am-1:45pm Science Spectacular Activities 

Thursday 21st August All Day Passions and Pathways Roadshow  

Friday 22nd August 9:10am Book Week Parade – see article 

Wednesday 27th August  
to 
Friday 29th August 

Classes have scheduled 
times 

Bike Education Incursion, Grades 3-6 students 
 

September 

Monday 1st September to 
Friday 5th September 

Classes have scheduled 
times 

Swimming and Water Safety Program – Gurri Wanyarra 
Wellbeing Centre 

Friday 5th September All Day Division Basketball – selected students 

Friday 5th September 3:15-4pm Father’s Day Sausage Sizzle 

Monday 8th September 7pm   School Council Meeting 

Monday 15th September All Day Division Athletics – qualified students 

Wednesday 17th September TBC Eaglehawk Secondary College Gr 6 Transition– Big Day 
Out 

Friday 19th September 2:00pm End of Term Assembly 

Friday 19th September 2:30pm Finish End of Term 3 

October 

Monday 6th October 9am Term 4 Begins 

 

PE News – Adam Tanner 
District Athletics Results 
This event was held on the 5th August with approximately 40 students attending to participate in Track and Field 
events. All students participated with strong efforts, great sportsmanship and skill. There were some stand out 
results from the day and I have listed students below who have also qualified for the Division Athletics event which 
is scheduled to be held in the last week of this term on Monday 15th September. Further information for these 
students will be sent home soon. 
Results 
Lance M - 1st place 800m & Triple Jump. 2nd place 100m 12/13 Boys 
Sophia Mc - 1st place Shot Put. 2nd place Discus 11 Girls 
Ava E - 2nd place Long Jump 11 Girls 
Coby H - 1st place Triple Jump 11 Boys 
Levi C - 2nd place Long Jump 11 Boys 
Jye B - 2nd place 100m 11 Boys 
Isabella L - 2nd place Discus 10 Girls 
Cooper N - 2nd place Triple Jump 10 Boys 
Relay runner’s 1st place 11 Boys - Jye B, Levi C, Hunter M, Coby H 
 
Results from the 8/9-Year-old age groups have not been received yet but these students do not move on to the 
next event.  
 
Congratulations to all competitors!  
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Division Netball Tournament 
The boys’ and girls’ netball teams competed at the Divisional event on the 6th August with both teams displaying 
their strong teamwork and abilities throughout the day. The girls teams enjoyed some success and were helped by 
a past student Ivy M throughout the day. All players worked well together and showed improvement throughout 
each match. The boys team played exceptional together, finding tough competition from all teams, especially 
Holy-Rosary Heathcote who they defeated in a close match 10-8. The boys went on to win all their games and 
therefore won their section. Congratulations to both teams on their efforts and achievements for the day.  
 
 

 
Parents and Friends News 
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Book Week – Bridey Welton 
Hello fellow storybook lovers! 
 
It’s that magical time of year again when Book Week leaps off the page and into real life! This year’s theme is 
“Book an Adventure”, so get ready to turn the page on Term 3, Week 5 and dive into some epic literary escapades. 
In true Speci style, we’ll be holding our much-loved Book Week Parade, on the morning of Friday, August 22 at 
9:10am. 
 
As part of our adventure, we’re also visiting Bethlehem Aged Care once again. Our mini literary legends have 
always been warmly welcomed there, we’ve been told our visits bring real joy to the residents, and we’re excited 
to turn another chapter in that heartwarming story.  
 
Two students from each classroom will be crowned Best Dressed, with a certificate to mark the occasion and a 
photo to remember it by. So please encourage your children to think outside the book cover, we’re looking for 
everything from wizards to wild things! 
 
Warmest regards, 
Ms Welton 
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SPECI STUDENT AWARDS 

Empathy      Excellence       Honesty       Resilience   Respect 
 

Awards presented at Friday morning circles in class  
 

Grade 
 

Student of the Week 
  

Prep/One – Room 1 Seb T   

Prep/One – Room 2 Theo B   

Grade 1/2 - Room 3 Olivia M   

Grade 1/2 - Room 4 Sam P   

Grade 3/4 – Room 7 Chloe S   

Grade 3/4 - Room 8 Liya C   

Grade 3/4 - Room 9 Archie T   

Grade 5/6 - Room 10 Harvey G   

Grade 5/6 - Room 11 Connor W   

Grade 4/5 - Room 12 Tyson C   

Grade 5/6 - Room 13 Chase C   

Physical Education Boys Netball Team   

Art Taylah B - Room 7   

Chinese Matilda O - Room 7   

Principal’s Award Harvey G - Room 10   
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Camp Australia News 
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Community News 
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